

# **Municipal Newsletter – September 2022**

I want to know more about my municipality

#### Notice of closure - Provincial Elections!

A provincial election will be held on Monday October 3rd. The administrative offices of the municipality will be transformed into a voting site by the *Élection Québec* team. The administrative team will be working from home and will be available by email.

Caroline Paquin <u>info@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca</u>
Mylène Thibault <u>admin@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca</u>
Marie-France Matteau <u>directiongenerale@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca</u>

Thank you for your understanding,



## Notice of Closure of the Municipal Landing - End of Season!

The Municipal Boat Washing Station and Landing will be close for the season on Monday, **October 10** at 5 p.m.! We ask that you plan to have your watercraft out by **October 10**, **2022** if at all possible. After that date, **you must make an appointment at least 24 hours in advance** by calling 819 321-2332 ext. 3704. Please note that after October 10, the time slots for appointments will be **Wednesday**, **Thursday and Friday only**.

Thank you for your understanding,



## Theft of Equipment

Following a round of inspection, by the road department, we discovered that a sign on *Lac Manitou Sud* was stolen. This signage is necessary to encourage drivers to slow down near the entrance of the municipal dock. Our main interest is the safety of children and adults, slowing down the speed of traffic is a must.

This is the second incident in the area, this safety measure has been taken to protect all users of this road.

Such acts are reprehensible and cannot be tolerated.



## Message - MRC des Laurentides

MRC des Laurentides LE PARC ÉCO RENOUVELLE SES CÉLÈBRES PASSERELLES SUR L'EAU

Mont-Blanc, le 6 septembre 2022 – La MRC des Laurentides souhaite informer les usagers et usagères du Parc Éco Laurentides du début immédiat des travaux de remplacement d'une partie des passerelles aquatiques qui se feront jusqu'au 30 septembre prochain.

Les passerelles existantes situées dans le secteur « Le Riverain » sont maintenant fermées, et ce pour toute la durée des travaux, à la suite de quoi, l'installation des nouveaux quais débutera. Il est demandé à toutes les personnes fréquentant le parc de rester hors de la zone ciblée.



C'est grâce au remplacement des passerelles désuètes devenues non sécuritaires par des quais flottants neufs que les visiteurs du Parc Éco pourront continuer de profiter de cette expérience inoubliable.

#### Activités au Parc Éco

La MRC des Laurentides, soucieuse d'offrir des lieux accessibles, intéressants et sécuritaires pour tous, a aménagé de magnifiques sentiers aquatiques et terrestres dans le décor féérique de la forêt du Parc Éco Laurentides. Situé dans la municipalité de Mont-Blanc, le parc offre la possibilité de camper, pêcher, faire de la randonnée à pied l'été ou en crampon, raquette et ski de fond durant l'hiver. Visitez le site web : <a href="https://www.parceco.ca">www.parceco.ca</a>

# LA BONNE MATIÈRE À LA BONNE PLACE

Conférence ludique GRATUITE



## Démystifions les matières acceptées dans les bacs!



Mercredi, 26 octobre 2022 19 h à 20 h

## En ligne

Pour vous inscrire : 819 425-5555 poste 1045 ou rmailhot@mrclaurentides.qc.ca

On répond à vos questions!



## **Temporary Carports**

It's now time to start thinking about the approaching winter season. Temporary carports are only permitted in all setbacks and parking areas from October 1st of one year to May 1st of the following year under By-law No. 2013-060, and Sections 206 and 368.

### Roadwork on the territory - Follow-up

#### Constantineau Road Project

Work began on September 1st and is progressing well. As of this writing, the culvert replacement work is underway and will be completed shortly. The final grading and paving work are scheduled to take place between September 26 and 30. If the weather conditions are favorable, the schedule, can be respected.

#### Work Schedule

https://www.ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/calendrier-des-travaux.pdf

#### Lacasse / Daoust Road Project

The municipality is still waiting for the final authorization from the *Ministère de l'Environnement et de la Lutte contre les changements climatiques*. Some steps in the process have been completed to date, but others are still being processed. We will keep you informed as soon as we have news. Keep an eye on our "Info-travaux" tab on our municipal website. <a href="https://www.ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/">https://www.ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/</a>



## Reminder - Citizen's obligation to provide proof of emptying

According to article 4 of the bylaw 2009-131, when you have your septic installation emptied, it is your responsibility to send proof of the execution of the work to the Municipality no later than October 15th of each year when an emptying is required by bylaw.

Although the various service providers offer to forward the proof to the municipality, we never receive them all. It is preferable to send it to us yourself by e-mail (admin@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca), where we confirm receipt and update your file.

Also, an annual maintenance contract is necessary for certain septic installations (type Ecoflo, Bionest, Enviro-Septic, etc.). The same applies to the annual maintenance. Send us a proof to update your file. We accept a copy of the maintenance contract.

## Fall - The season for hiking!

Fall is often the season of choice for hikers. This activity is for everyone and can be started at any age. Hiking is perhaps the most accessible outdoor activity.

When you are a beginner, you should plan shorter hikes, with little or no change in elevation. This is a good way to evaluate your abilities. The important thing is to give yourself time to progress and never overestimate your abilities. For your safety, we recommend that you hike with more than one person. It is also possible to join a walking group.

What should I bring in my backpack;

- Water bottle with a minimum of one liter of water
- Topographic map of the trails
- Raincoat
- Compass
- Headlamp
- Frist aid kit
- Food (with a waste bag)
- Mosquito repellent

Contrary to what many people think, organic matter should not be left in the wild. The decomposition process can be very slow, up to two years for banana and orange peels. Leaving organic materials can have a negative impact on the health of wildlife. Therefore, it is important not to leave anything behind and to leave with our garbage.

One important aspect to ensure the enjoyment of the hike is the adjustment of the backpack. It is very important to adjust your backpack to avoid discomfort and pain.

#### Enjoy!



#### Nature & Wildlife

Usually by the end of this month and at the beginning of the next, we will see a drastic change in the vegetation around us. The foliage of deciduous trees and shrubs will metamorphose from lush green to brilliant reds, fiery oranges, and golden yellows. This is one of the most magnificent times of the year to absorb the beauty of our forests while hiking through a trail covered with a vibrant carpet of leaves. But what should we do with all these leaves once they fall? Instead of reaching for the rake or leaf blower, the Nature Conservatory of Canada recommends leaving them on the ground. They provide shelter for insects and small amphibians over the winter, which in turn become an important source of food for birds in the springtime. An added bonus is that the leaves also get converted into a natural mulch for the lawn as they decompose throughout the winter. So, unless you're picking a few leaves up for a craft project with your kids – leave the rest of them on your lawn. Not only will this eliminate a big task from your autumn chores – it is the environmentally-friendly thing to do!



## Reminder - Final payment of your 2022 assessment notice

The last payment due date is October 15, 2022. The due date indicates the date by which your payment must be received to avoid late fees. You should then make sure to send your payment a few days in advance, as the mail may take a few more days, and a payment by your banking platform may take up to 72 hours to be processed by your institution.

## Notice of Closure – Public Holiday

Please note that our administrative offices will be closed on Monday, October 10th for Thanksgiving. The team will be back on Tuesday, October 11th, starting at 9 a.m.

Thank you for your understanding.



## Other Subjects of Interest

Should you have other topics you would like us to address in a future municipal Newsletter, just let us know and it will be our pleasure to address them.

I wish to highlight the contributions of **Councillor Gabi Opas** in addition to the efforts of Mylene Thibault for the preparation of the newsletter.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. The municipal team is here for you!

Once again, thank you for your trust; it is a real pleasure to represent you!



Mayor,
André Ibghy
Municipalité d'Ivry-sur-le-Lac
Tél. (819) 321-2332
maire@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca